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1. GUIDE TO LETTER GRADES 

In your log you will find a guide for the assigning of letter grades. Note 
specifically conditions of the "1" and "pp" grades. Effective use of these 
grades may result in borderline cases making the decision to continue in the 
next semester rather than withdraw. 

(IDm) 

2. Since the incidence of "missing articles" seems to be increasing, may I 
again suggest to take the precaution of locking office doors when the office 
is vacated. 

(lIMB) 

3. STUDY SKILLS CENTRE 

Plans for establishment of the Study Skills Centre for the beginning of the 
second semester are well under way. The Centre will be located in what is 
now the Business Office, which will move to what is now the lecture hall 
(room 108), which will move to what is now the boiler room which is now in 
the process of being dismantled and renovated to house a laboratory on the 
ground floor and the lecture hall on the second floor! Room 108 will be . 
redesigned to house the Business Office, to provide a suitable front entrance 
to the College, and to provide either a small classroom or additional office 
space or reception area. Plans also include renovation of the laundry room 
to be used as cafeteria and student lounge. The vacated cafeteria will be
corne the library extension and the reading development lab. This will pro
vide an integrated complex including learning resource centre, counselling 
centre, study skills and reading lab all in the same area. Until such time 
as the new lecture hall is completed (sometime in February? 197?) and all 
these changes can be made, the Study Skills Centre will open in a temporary 
location. This will be the room now occupied by Miss MacMillan, Mrs. 
Harrison and Mrs. Craig who, meantime, will be relocated. Such a location 
will cause only a minor upheaval (?) when the move is made to the now 
Business Office. 

Dr. Opgaard has appointed Dave Harrison to develop and direct the new Study 
Skills Centre. He is working with an advisory committee of representatives 
from each area and will be providing more news as the concept develops. 

(lIMB) 

4. Throughout out long history a tradition has been established that staff 
and faculty of the College not ex tend greetings to each other through such 
crass means as an exchange of cards or gifts, but rather through cheery 
words and smiling faces. Legend has it that anyone who would dare defy 
this tradition would be visited by the ghost of the Commander in whose 
memory the College is named. Contemplate that fate! 

(CMO) 


